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MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 24TH JUNE 2004.

PRESENT


Barry Quinn  -  Chairman





Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman





Tib Axon





Sara Grayson





Andy Saunders

APOLOGIES


Adrian Cullinane





Neil Child





Liz Rudd

MINUTES of the last meeting held on 27th May as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest for this meeting.

MATTERS ARISING

1. Rave  -  Chairman confirmed he had spoken to the Police today and he had also telephoned SITA who were not aware of any rave that had taken place.  The Police did not ring back as promised.  Post Meeting Note –  Chairman spoke to Police Sargent  the following day who confirmed that  a small rave with approx. 12 cars and 30 people had taken place and he passed this information on to SITA.

2. Parish Plan  -  No further progress.  Chairman had sent e-mails to convene meeting of Steering Committee.  No responses as yet.

3. Boundary Committee Review  -  Nothing to report.

4. War Memorial  -  Clerk had spoken to Andrew Houseley of St. Blaise who  confirmed a quote to repair our war memorial had been sent out two weeks ago.  As this had not been received he e-mailed copy.  Chairman asked the Clerk to contact St. Blaise to obtain sympathetic copy for insurance purposes and then this quote and claims form could be forwarded to Allianz Cornhill..

5. Risk Assessment – to be looked at in July.

6. Worgret Development  -  Nothing further to report.

7. MOD Fence – Clerk confirmed she had sent e-mail to Bill Jaye, Enforcement Officer, to see if anything further had been heard from MOD Land Agent regarding planning permission for erection of fence in Holme Lane.

8. Notice Board  -  Deferred until next meeting.

9. Hines Quarry  -  Clerk reported she had been in contact with Dominic Rogers, managing director of Rogers Concrete, who was unaware of planning application by Hines Pit.  He thanked the Clerk for bringing this to his attention and he had forwarded copy of his letter to DCC listing his concerns.  This letter was read out to the meeting.  The Chairman asked the Clerk to Fax copy of this letter to him the following day.  Liz Rudd mentioned to the meeting that PDC had also made representations to DCC over this application.

10. Holme Lane/Luckford Lake Boundary  -  Clerk reported she had contact Roger Beaven, engineer DCC, who had investigated and reported back by e-mail that both timber parapets were in a poor and dangerous condition.  He had instructed maintenance team to provide warning signs and erect temporary fencing.   Permanent replacement parapets would be put up as soon as possible.

11. Bridge No. 3 Church Lane  -  Clerk informed meeting she had contacted Mike Flatters, DCC who would inspect site.  He had contacted Clerk to say that they did not consider the situation to be dangerous but this work had been placed on their works programme for the future.

APPEAL BY C.J. BARNES against original planning application 6/2002/488 and 6/2003/671

Report received from Planning Inspector who had dismissed both appeals.  The Inspector seemed to be opposed to both appeals, with the main points of concern being:-

(a) the effects of the proposed developments on the character and appearance of surrounding 

AONB area.

(b) the effect on the living conditions of the occupiers of adjacent dwellings with particular reference to  noise and disturbance.

(c) The effect of the proposed development on highway safety.

For these reasons both appeals were dismissed.

The Vice Chairman drew the attention of the meeting to paragraph 22 of the appeal in which the Inspector considered that to add to the number of caravans already in the area would detract from the area’s rural appearance.

There was also an appeal against costs and the Inspector concluded that partial costs in respect of addressing the highway safety aspects be awarded to Mr Barnes.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1. 6/2004/465 D & G Topp, Manor Farm Caravan Park. – Increase site by 10 pitches to 60 in total.  Mrs Topp explained to the meeting that these additional pitches were only for season tourers to be parked on site.  There was already facilities in place for 60 units.  There would be no increase in the number of caravans left on site over the winter months.  The question of adequate screening was raised.  Mrs Topp told the meeting  the existing hedge was 7 – 8ft. high.

There were no objections to this application.  All in favour.  Clerk to contact PDC.

2. 6/2004/506 – K.M.Barnes, Manor Farm – Change of use of former covered yard –

Mr Barnes was present at the meeting and explained this application was needed because on his original application part of building for change of use was omitted on original drawing.  

Councillors could see no objections to this application and the Clerk would write to PDC.

3. 6/2004/515 – Monkey World, Longthorns – Erection of Administration Centre and Staff 

Toilets.  Chairman pointed out to the meeting that the Parish Council had never received a response to our previous letter asking about what the long term plan for this business venture was.  This was yet another ‘drip-fed’ application.  The question was raised as to the size of the existing administration building.  Was the replacement to be of the same size?  As there were still many unanswered questions no Councillors were in favour of the application.  The Chairman would e-mail to the Clerk points of concern for inclusion in a letter to PDC.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. Declaration of Office  -  Chairman signed and Sara Grayson witnessed.

2. Parish Land  -  Clerk informed meeting cheque for £200 had been received from Mrs Stacey for rent of land to June 2005.

3. Mrs Topp had telephoned Clerk to request that a Dog Fouling Bin be erected in Church Lane.  This was needed in view of the large number of caravans at Manor Farm together with local needs. Mrs Axon reported that she had also received complaints from people in Rushton Lane with fouling occurring from owners walking their dogs from Middlefield Cottages.  Clerk to write to PDC.

4. Wool Surgery Patient Involvement Group – Request for Parish Councillor or someone within the village to be member of the Group.  Chairman suggested Clerk telephone Wool Surgery to see if anyone from East Stoke had expressed interest.  If there had been no response the Council would request that a place be reserved and A Councillor would attend first meeting on 20th July.  This would be addressed under the Parish Plan and included in the forthcoming questionnaire to be delivered to each house.  After this time a permanent person could be appointed.

5. Community Strategy for Dorset  -  Chairman took to peruse.

6. Gas Maintenance Work A352 – Chairman produced a letter from Transco that he had received at his home advising that gas works would be starting shortly on the A352.  These works to continue until 7th July. He asked if any other Councillors in the area had received a similar letter but they had not.  He would contact Transco local office to enquire if these works would involve road works with possible hold ups to traffic.

7. Letter received from DCC re Purbeck Transportation Study Public Consultation to be held in Wareham on two dates and Bere Regis and Wool for one day each.  Clerk had telephoned Councillors and Sara Grayson and Barry Quinn would attend exhibition opening times.

8. Letter from Winged Fellowship Trust requesting donation towards their work.  Clerk would reply advising that the Council was on a limited budget and all available money was needed for repairs to our war memorial.

FINANCE

Baker Property Services  -  Quarterly account to 31st May  -  £285.00

This account was approved for payment.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. Letter received from DCA re sustainable construction methods for rural housing

Schemes.  Talk in Stoborough Village Hall 6th July at 7.30.  This was of interest

For parishes contemplating small affordable housing schemes to meet local need.  Chairman to try and attend.

2. The Vice Chairman asked if the Parish Council could enquire the reason why the ‘Quiet Lanes’ for Holme and Bindon Lanes had been dropped from the Local Plan.  Was it possible for this to be put back in for the next edition of the Local Plan.  Chairman to follow up.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING  -  22nd July.
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Chairman






Date


